"2023 SPRINGBOK RALLY"

Nomads Motorcycle Club Tel: 021 558 8537 (O) 082 559 7729 (Cell)

Email: nomadsmcc@mweb.co.za Website: www.nomads.org.za

Dear Motorcyclist

The **Nomads Motorcycle Club** is happy to announce the hosting of the **2023 Spring-bok Motorcycle Rally**, our 36th, to be held **from the 21st to 23rd April 2023**.

This year's get together, is again being held at our favourite site, the **De Hoek Mountain Resort**.

The Resort is situated 35kms from Oudtshoorn, on the road to the Cango Caves, and is tucked away in the Swartberg Mountains.

The purpose of holding the event is to offer fellow motorcyclists and their families a weekend of enjoyment without the noise, doughnuts and exhibitionist behaviour experienced at other Rallies.

"Buff" type behaviour is considered unacceptable. No "Buff Stuff" please.

If you have friends who may be interested in attending the Rally, you are most welcome to provide them with a copy of the entry form.

We have been running the "Springbok" at a loss for several years because of the low turnout. Sadly, this event will probably be the last if the attendance does not improve. Your support is essential for us to continue organising the event in the future.

FREE 10, 15, 20, 25 or 30-YEAR METAL BADGES

As a token of our appreciation for the support we have received over the many years, entrants celebrating their 10th, 15th, 20th, 25th or 30th "Springbok" this year, will be entitled to a **FREE** Commemorative Metal Badge.

<u>Most important</u> - to claim this offer you are required to mark your Entry Form accordingly. This <u>must reach us before 31st March 2023</u>.

Failure to do so will result in the loss of this free offer.

AVAILABLE ON SITE

Facilities include shop, take-away, bar, pool, clean ablutions and more.

Don't forget to fill up with fuel in Oudsthoorn as it's your last Service Stations before going through to the Resort.

If you are a group and don't mind sharing a room, there are 12 Bunk Beds in a Dormitory Room, which are available @ R2 160 for the weekend.

Each Dormitory has private ablutions and an equipped Kitchen. You do need to bring your own bedding & towels.

Interested parties to contact Luderick @ 082 559 7729.

For the rest, there is plenty of space to pitch tents.

Regret no Quads permitted on site.

Caravans, campers, and mobile homes permitted <u>at an additional cost</u> of R800 for the weekend.

PROGRAMME

The Rally begins at 08:00 on Friday 21st April and ends on Sunday the 23rd of April.

A programme of events, which includes your Lucky Ticket number, will be issued to you on arrival.

There will be prizes to be won for both adults and children.

Prizes are available to both sexes and include awards for:

- ►The longest distance
- ▶The longest distance on dirt
- ▶The longest distance on the smallest bike
- ► Age awards etc.

Entrants for these awards to report to Sue at Chalet 27 before 14:00 on Saturday the 22nd of April.

Please note that the Best Represented Club Award excludes Late Entries.

EXPENSES

The **Entry Fee is R300 per person.** This includes your campsite fee and metal badge for the entire weekend, **provided your Entry Form reaches us by the 31st of March 2023.**

Thereafter a fee of R350 is applicable and <u>CASH ONLY</u> at the Gate.

An additional R80 per vehicle is payable if you wish to enter the Resort in a Car.

There is no charge for children 13 years and under.

If you wish to arrive earlier, or stay later, you are welcome to do so. However, you will be required to pay a fee to the Resort for these periods.

PAYMENT

Direct Deposit Details:

Bank: ABSA, Account Holder: Nomads Motorcycle Club

Account Number: 0111 758 0608

Please email your Entry Form together with a copy of the proof of payment to:

Nomadsmcc@mweb.co.za

Please, use your Initials and Surname as the reference on your POP.

A confirmation of your payment will be sent to you.

If you are unable to attend, we will refund your Entry Fee on request.

The **refund will be made after the Event and, will be subject to a deduction of R50** to cover administrative costs.

ENTERTAINMENT OFFERED

Mr DeeJay will be providing the music, World Sporting Events will be shown on a Big Screen. Entertainment will be offered for Adults and Children alike.

If you are interested or have any questions on the 'Die Hel Adventure Ride' we do

FOR THE ADVENTURE RIDERS

every year, please contact Kevin van Blerk at **kevin@pixelsandbits.co.za** and he can explain all the detail to you. This has become a very popular event and is a fantastic opportunity for you to see a part of South Africa that few have been to. It is basically a 130km dirt ride from the De Hoek campsite to Gamkaskloof (Die Hel) via the Swartberg Pass and back to the campsite. So make sure you have enough fuel! It is not suitable for first time riders due to sometimes tricky road conditions. Plastic (MX) bikes are welcome, no quads though, if you need fuel it can be arranged, let Kevin know beforehand. There is cold beer and a meal that will be organised for you at Gamkaskloof, bring cash. Ask anyone that has done this, it is a ride to remember and has to be one of those rides on your bucket list!

Due to the current condition of the road, this Die Hel Adventure ride may not take place or at least it will only be made available to experienced riders, watch the Springbok Rally FB page and our internet site https://www.nomads.org.za/springbok-rally/2023-2/ to get confirmation.

IMPORTANT REQUEST

Please email or phone us at the numbers listed if you cannot attend but wish to remain on the mailing list for future events.

Kind regards

LUDERICK JACOBY

CHAIRMAN